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Mr. Ken Wotring, Wilderness Coordinator 
Frank Church-River of No Return Wilderness 
Salmon National Forest 
P. 0. Box 729 
Salmon, ID 83467 

Dear Ken: 

June 21, 1994 

University of Idaho 
College of Forestry 

Wildlife and Range Sciences 
Moscow, Idaho 83844-1131 U.S.A. 

I'm sorry I missed the program at Salmon but I appreciate your calling to indicate that 
the directors would not be available. Needless to say I found plenty to do here in Moscow. 

I had quite a list of things to talk with you about, but only the campsite inventory rings 
true now. 

Campsite Inventory on Big Creek: 

The inventory we plan will include specific measurements of denuded areas and other 
measures that will allow specific, measured changes over time. This is different from the 
LAC inventory which only includes condition class estimates. The LAC approach is a good 
tool for management, of course, but the measured approach which seeks to attain a research 
standard will be much more sentitive. In the long run having both kinds of inventories in the 
stystem will be very useful. You might think about the research approach as potentially 
anchoring your overall campsite inventory system and it will help you interpret the LAC 
campsite information. 

JCH/nm 
a:ken 

Sincerely, 

John C. Hendee 
Dean 

The University of Idaho is an equal opportunrtylalfirmative action employer and educational 1nstitut1on. 
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